	

	LOWTON WEST PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

6th January 2023


[image: image1.jpg]



Dear Parents/ Carers,
Open Mornings
There will be final Open Mornings for prospective parents to visit our school on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday of next week, all at 9:15am. Please contact the school office to book a place.
OFSTED report

The recent OFSTED report has been sent out to parents this week and can also be found on the school website.

The school has retained its ‘good’ judgement.

I would like to sincerely thank all of the staff for their ongoing hard work and commitment to the school. They work tirelessly to ensure that the pupils of Lowton West Primary School benefit from a rich, exciting curriculum and are happy and safe in school. All of the staff go above and beyond to support all pupils and they all thoroughly deserve accolade for their dedication and continued hard work.

Many thanks also to the governors of the school who provide challenge and support to the school leaders and ensure that the school provides a quality education for all. 

Thank you to all parents for taking the time to complete the parent view questionnaire.

Finally, we are all very proud of our Lowton West pupils whose excellent behaviour and politeness was duly noted during the inspection.
Wigan Council is here for you

If you are finding the rising cost-of-living is having an impact on your finances, mood or family life, Wigan Council can help to point you in the right direction. The local authority has launched its cost-of-living campaign, Here for You, and is encouraging residents from across the borough to ask for help as soon as possible so as not to face the squeeze alone. Visit Here for You web pages through this link: Here for you (wigan.gov.uk)
Out of School Activities
There are several opportunities for children to take part in fun physical activities outside of school. There is a local and weekly Taekwon-Do class at Golborne High School, and there are multi-activity camps and dance camps set up for February half term. Information has been uploaded to the school’s website and you’ll find the list of contact details at Holiday Clubs and Out Of School Activities 
Out of School Achievements
Well done to Gracie W in Class 9 for achieving her Stage 7 swimming certificate.

School Dinners
Next week (week commencing Monday 9th January) it will be ‘Week 1’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. Please remember that your child must keep the same option for a full week, and school dinners should be paid for in advance wherever possible on SchoolMoney.
After/Before-School Clubs

Class 9 
Hip Hop & Street Dance, Tuesday weekly starting 10th January for 5 weeks. Collect at 4:15pm from the classroom;

Class 11 

Multi Skills, Wednesday weekly starting 11th January for 5 weeks. Collect 



from the classroom at 4:15pm;
Class 12 

Multi Skills, Friday weekly starting 13th January for 5 weeks. Collect at 



4:15pm from the classroom;
Class 11 & 12   Homework Club, Monday weekly starting 9th January. Collect at 4:00pm from




classroom doors;
Year 5

Football Squad only, Monday 9th January until 4:30pm.
Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher
